
 

“The Greenfield Elk”  
ELKS CARE – ELKS SHARE 

 
 

 

 

   Exalted Rulers Message 
 “Happy New Year”, to one and all.  I 
hope that everyone’s Holiday Season was 
filled with good cheer and many 
cherished family moments.  Myself and 
all the Officer’s would like to extend a 
greeting for a safe and prosperous 2016. 
 To all those that helped and those 
who planned all the events that have 
been successfully presented this past 
year, “Thank You” and we owe you a 
huge debt of gratitude. 
 Fraternally, Dave Sprague, ER 
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E.R. Dave Sprague 
E.L.K. Mark Lavin 

E.L.K. Chet Saharceski 
E.L.K. Elsie Gilman 

Sec. Fred Ulrich PER 
Treas. Timothy Herzig 

Tiler Robert Mott PER,PDD 
Trustee 

1 yr. John Cariddi, chair. 
2.yr. Wes Clark PER, PDD 

3 yr. Dennis Moore 
4 yr. Francis Sirum 
5 yr. L.Kim Franks 

Esq. Sid Jensen PER 
Chaplain Gary Gadreault 

Inner Guard Neal Jennison 

The “Chaplain “ reports 
The following: 

 
IN MEMORIAM 

 
RICHARD T. BLACKBIRD 

 
1938 – 2015 

“ … a while ago we gathered, 

Friendship beaming in each eye, 

Now the golden cord is severed, 

She has passed to realms on high.” 

 
George Herzig  Home 
Fran Sirum Bay state 

Upcoming Events 
January & February 

 

Jan. 8, Fish Fry 
Jan. 12 Lodge Meeting 
Jan. 15 fish Fry 
Jan. 21 PER Dinner 
Jan. 22 Fish Fry 
Jan. 26 Lodge Meeting 
Feb. 9 Lodge Meeting & Initiation 
and Nomination of Officers 
Feb. 23 Election of Officers 
Lodge Meeting,    
 
 
 

  ELK OF THE YEAR 
 
  All Members are asked to submit a 
ballot for their choice of ELK OF YEAR. 
  Forms are available at the Lodge and 
should be placed in the ballot box at 
the end of the bar. Please state your 

name and reason behind your choice. 
  This is a prestigious award that is 
bestowed upon a worthy candidate 
for their support of the Lodge. 
 Two basic rules, they cannot 
be an Officer and only one is 
selected. 
 Please submit that name by 
February 15, 2016 



 Tip of the Antlers... 

BOOK FAIR: Thanks to-Elsie Gilman, Janine Greaves, Linda Gorey, Fran sirum, 
Bob Mott, and all those other members that distrusted fliers to businesses & 
organizations around town. The Book Fair was very successful this time on Nov. 
22, 118 vouchers were given to children Pre-k – Grade 12.  All made possible by 
a Beacon grant from ENF, written by Linda Gorey.  This grant is renewable each 
year, another fair will be held in the spring.  Special thanks to the world eye 
bookshop for providing the great selection of books, something for everyone. 
Also special thanks to Jason Kilgour & Parrish Shippee at the sheriff’s Dept. for 
doing all the printing at a very reasonable price. 
 
Boy Scout & Cub Scout dinners-Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, Bob Mott, Scott 
Greaves, David Sprague, Lou Manica.  
New Members Dinner-Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, Scott Greaves 
Phil “Ice Man” Stevens… for filling our ice machine when it was out of 
commission.  Always steps up to the breach in need. 
 
Bob Mott… For delivery of over 145 dictionary’s to the three elementary schools 
in Greenfield, “Four corners”, ‘Newton Street” Federal Street”.  For over fifteen 
years “Bob” and his assistants have presented these dictionary’s to the Third 
Grade students and with that information of what the B.P.O.E. has 
accomplished in over 148 years.  “Our hats off to you, Bob”  
 
Phyllis Pierce…Taking care of our library area. 
Cheryl Broughan…Making two beautiful, lighted center pieces. And for 
constantly updating, according to season, flowers, and cleaning the aprons. 
 
December volunteers…Fran & Linda, Eric Schatz, John Richardson, Brian Deery, 
Jean Martin, Loretta Chattelle, Gordy Hardy, Scotty & Janine Greaves, Jan 
McMahon, Dan & Sally Malloy, Neal & Terry black, Dave Sprague & Bott Mott. 
Sidney Skip” Thayer who made and donated Wishing Well to our lodge. 



 

LODGE FLASHBACK….. 

..Jan 1, 1938 New Years Party held on 

Sunday night in Lodge rooms. Concert 

10:30 to 12, Dancing 12 to 2am Turkey 

dinner served at 11 o’clock sharp. Tickets 

$2.00 Formal Dress 

June 22, 1948.. J.B. Kennedy PER motion 

to donate $35.00 to each band from 

Greenfield & Turners High School for 

appreciation for their service in flag Day 

ceremonies. 

January 11, 1977.. Chairman Gene 

Borkowski gathering his committee for 

the annual “BIG ONE” Polish Nationality 

Night to be held Feb. 12, 1977 

Sept. 12, 1995.. Louis Denofrio motion for 

$10,000 for light at Vets Field. Voted 

unanimously. Vote of 42 yes, 12 no. 

June 10, 1997 Motion from John W. 

Gilman E.L.K. to amend By-Laws to 

change The operation, management & 

control of the home, club from A House 

committee to a governing body consisting 

of E.R., Leading, Loyal & Lecturing Knight, 

and five Trustees. Vote taken June 24, 

1997 56 members present. 

Yes 29, No 27. 

Grand Lodge approved Sept. 17, 1997 

 

JANUARY 2016 
 
 

1-3 Maurice Chamberland, Arnold Egloff 
1-5 Richard Lacross 
1-8 Edward Croteau 
1-11 Charles (Hands) Murdock 
1-13 Richard Herzig 
1-14 Bob Benedetti 
1-16 Peter Weiss 
1-17 Carroll (Alabam) Bowen, Amanda Sumner 
1-20 Bob Bassett, Mike Morawski Jr. 
1-21 Jeffrey C. Baker, Marsha Bonnett, 
 Cheryl Broughan 
1-22 Mark Lavin, Lead. Knight, 
 Mike (Chopper) smith 
1-24 Dennis Moore Trustee, Charlie Bohonowicz 
1-25 Dave Lewandowski, Don Pierce, Bob Wood Sr. 
1-26 Todd Berger, William Martin PER 
1-27 Sean Maqson, Chris Miller, Elizabeth Moore 
1-28 Rick  Cadran, Tom Peobody 
1-29 Gary Selanis 
1-30 Bill Clark 
1-31 Paul Dolan, Dave Norman 
 
Come on down and enjoy a beverage on us, and visit 
with your friends. 

$10,000 DRAWING 

 
 Chairman Bill Kilgour would like to “Thank” all my sellers, all the bartenders, all the 
members & everyone else that was involved in making our 10K Christmas raffle a complete 
success.  A “special thanks” to Fran Sirum & his kitchen staff crew: Linda, Bob Mott, donna 
Kilgour, Audrey Labonte, Louie Manica, Eric Schatz, David Sprague & Scotty Greaves for a 
great smorg & the dreaded clean up afterwards.  Thanks to my son, Jason for Co-chairman 
on keeping all the records of ticket sales, income & expenses and the responsibility collecting 
$20K that is collected & making sure everything balances right to the penny after all 
expenses.  We had a great crowd & I’m sure they enjoyed “Chicken wire”.  The dance floor 
was always busy & the bartenders, Sharon & Nancy did a great job with a huge crowd.   The 
winners were in the “Recorder” & posted on the bulletin board.  “Thanks” again for another 
successful raffle. 
Sincerely, Chairman Billy Kilgour 



 

 

Christmas Baskets 
 December. 19, 2015 

Forty Five Christmas baskets were 
delivered in Franklin County to 
the  needy family’s, whose  
names were submitted by our 
members.  This year twenty-two 
volunteers spent the early 
morning putting the baskets 
together  & graciously fanning out 
over the wayside to deliver &  see 
the happy faces of those 
accepting the full complete 
dinner of a turkey, stuffing, 
assorted vegetables, carrots, 
margarine, cranberry sauce, 
potatoes, milk, dinner rolls & 
Apple or pumpkin pie. 

 

Friday morning Dec. 18, Tim Herzig & 
George Hall picked up the Turkeys. 
Fred Ulrich, Dave Brougham, John 

Mackin & Lou Manica picked up the 
rest of the meal. 

Saturday, found the above members 
& Leigh Jenks, Bob Wood, Bob Mott,  
Wes Clark, Den Moore, Phil Stevens, 

Doug turner, Jean Rewa,  
Ed Underwood, John O’Connell, 

 Larry Jubb, Sid Jensen, Doug Houle,  
John Williams, Skip Jepson,  

and Dave Bonnett. 
 

A “Special Thanks” to Phil Stevens for 
donating 250 lbs. potatoes in 5lb. 
bags.  Sure made it easier when 

putting the food together.   
 

 

“United Arc Christmas Party” 
 

 December 13 saw 130 people arrive to celebrate the “United Arc 
(Association Retarded Citizens) Christmas party.  The happiness was endless 
while those that attended laughed, ate and greeted Santa at the door.  The 
turkey was cooked to perfection and the holiday spirit was at an all time high.  
We tip our Antlers to Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, Charlie Kestyn, Fred Ulrich, Pete 
Broughan, Cheryl Broughan, John Richardson, Bob Mott, Scott Greaves, Matt 
Sheridan, Nancy Beckwith, Janine Greaves, Patty Baker, Bev Cadran, Dottie 
Niemiec,and Sue Breite. If any member has never helped with this event, I highly 
recommend thinking about signing up.  The payoff is incalculable. 







KATHLEE� TOMAUS CATERI�G
Weddings, Showers, Birthday Parties and Banquets of any size.

Fran’s On A Roll
“Best Steamed Hot Dogs!”
at Visitors’ Center/RMV

Monday - Friday 11 am - 3 pm
Fran Sirum & Linda Gorey, Proprietors

RUGGERI’S BEVERAGE
& REDEMPTION CENTER

BEER - WINE - LIQUOR - KEGS
126 DEERFIELD STREET , GREENFIELD, MA
OWNER MICHAEL RUGGERI, PER

UCKLEY
HealthCare Center

95 Laurel Street, Greenfield, MA 01301
Ph: 413.774.3143 Fax: 413.774.3938

hllewelyn@buckleyhealthcare.com

BILL’S AUTO REPAIR SHOP
Expert Mechanical Service �� Authorized U-HAUL Dealer
381 High Street, Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 774-4753 Bus. or (413) 773-7587 Home
Bill Kilgour Owner

MOHAWK REAL ESTATE
and Property Management

�Sales  �Condominiums  �Apartments  �Rentals  �Commercial Leasing
50 Chapman Street, Greenfield, MA 01302

Brian Derry,Sales Agent & Construction Supervisor #045978
413-772-0076 x3  -  Cell 413-348-9906

email: bderry013@gmail.com

ISAAC J. MASS
Attorney at Law

278 Main Street, Suite 411
Greenfield, MA 01301

Phone: 413.774.0123 imass@isaacmass.com
Fax : 413.248.4424 www.isaacmass.com

ROBERTS BROTHERS LUMBER
1450 SPRUCE CORNER RD. ASHFIELD, MA 01330

(413) 628-3333
SEASONED FIREWOOD BARK MULCH

Locust Press Inc. 
For all your printing and copying needs.

Newsletters - Business Cards - Letterheads - Envelopes
Black & Color Copies - Rubber Stamps - Banners & More
736 Greenfield Road, Rt. 5 & 10, Deerfield, MA 01342

413-774-4785

Scott’s BarberShop
372 Federal Street,  Greenfield, MA 01301
Hours: Tues. & Wednesday 9:00 - 5:00

Thurs.& Friday 9:00 - 6:00
Saturday  8:30 - 3:00

1-413-775-3714

SAM’S POOLS
EDWARD (SAM) MORIN MICHAEL MORIN

65 Randall Road
Montague, MA 01351

413-863-8085
samspools@comcast.net samspoolsma.com

SUPPORT YOUR LODGE & ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 
OR SEND A MESSAGE TO YOUR FELLOW ELK MEMBERS 

RATE IS  $75.  FFOORR  1122  MMOONNTTHHSS.. CALL FRED 413-774-4909

Bryan G. Hobbs
Remodeling Contractor

Blown Cellulose Insulation ��Airsealing �� Energy Audits
Replacement Doors & Windows �� Spray Foam Insulation

346 Conway St., Greenfield, MA 01301
Email: bryanhobbsremodeling@gmail.com

Home/Office 413-775-9006 �� Fax 413-775-9225

WPV VENTURES, INC.
D/B/A HARPER’S STORE

WILLIAM VALVO JR.
PRESIDENT

404 COLRAIN ROAD,  GREENFIELD, MA 01301
413-774-6300    CELL: 413-522-0720

VBILL@COMCAST.NET

  (413)829-1103    

Solar Energy Systems 

Erving, MA 

 Design & Installation  

www.RenewedbytheSon.com  

Lic.#083982
Reg.#139564

Holly M. Llewelyn, BSHCA
Admissions Director

221 Colrain Road
Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 773-7098ktomaus@yahoo.com
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